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The regular meeting of the Finance Committee was held on Wednesday evening, 

April 5, 2017, at 7:00 P.M. in the Town Hall Conference Room.
Members present: Kenneth DePatto, Chairman; Theresa Katsos, Carl Mirabello, Frank Perella; Steve Horlick; Ron Jepson; George DeDomenico
Chairman’s Update:  We are continuing are process of reviewing and we are still on schedule. I don’t see any conflict with the schedules.
Absent from the Meeting: Louis Rossi, 
Approval of Minutes: Mr. Mirabello makes a motion to approve the minutes of 3-15-17.
Motion passes 8-0

Managers Update: No updates
Manager: 
Salaries has a slight increase that I am sure is contractual. Sue Dunn is retiring. 

Expenses- Chairman DePatto asks about the Professional and Technical General line item. Mr., Crabtree replies that is to pay for consultants that we are under contract with.  It is level funded over last year. Chairman asks about Communication and Telephone. Mr. Crabtree says we are actually trying to move to a different system prior to end of the year. We are planning to move to an internet digital system. Mr. Horlick asks if we are getting any help from Comcast. Mr. Crabtree replies that is a different issue as it relates to the Town. We put a committee together to determine what type of phone system we can upgrade to at Town Hall. Mr., DiVirgilio comments that this year’s budget is close to where it used to be in 2014 and 2015. Will there be money in that budget to pay for these upgrades? Mr. Crabtree said it would be a small monthly payment to purchase the phones vs. leasing them and that will probably come out of my expense budget.

Chairman DePatto asks what is OUI. Mr. Crabtree responds that it is Other Unidentified Items.

Accounting
Salaries are just about level funded. Small increase that would be contractual. Mr. DiVirgilio asks how many full time employees are in accounting. Ms. Matarazzo replies that there are 4 full time accounting employees and one full time purchasing employee, so there are 5 full time in the salary item. Mr. Crabtree comments that Purchasing used to be a separate department but that has been rolled up for convenience.

Ms. Katsos asks about the advertising line item. Ms. Matarazzo explains that advertising is a purchasing line item. Mr. Crabtree adds that legally we must advertise when we go out for bid.

Mr. DiVirgilio asks for an elaboration on the Professional and Technical General Line Item.

Mr. Crabtree has responded that this is for consulting services. We are asking for someone to look at our systems, with Accounting and Assessors and Collector.  Are looking to have Standard Operation Procedures and standardization in place and we don’t have the expertise to do that. We are trying to find someone that would be the right fit. We are looking at making more efficiencies in our operations. Mr. DiVirgilio says when we move with the new high school project, that will be even more work for accounting. Mr. Crabtree adds that we are struggling now with our capital projects and the amount of projects that we are doing from a staffing standpoint in accounting. There has been the same number of employees in accounting for as long as I can remember. If I had a wish list, this would be a department where I would add another body. Mr. Perella asks where we are with the Munis system. Mr. Crabtree replies that we brought in the financials and launched the training piece of that, now we have launched the payroll module. Ms. Hatch adds that the third piece is the accounts receivable and revenue piece and we hope to decentralize revenue. All departments will enter their own deposits and that will be more efficient. Mr. Crabtree adds that we will also be launching an HR module. Ms. Hatch says there are five that we purchased, AP, Purchasing, Payroll, AR/Budgeting and HR.
Mr. DiVirgilio comments that this is a small department for that amount of work. Ms. Matarazzo adds that we have gone live with the payroll and the efficiencies are there.

Assessors
Salaries are level funded

Expenses- Mr. Crabtree said that the next two-three years are reevaluation years, so the technical assistance from Patriot Properties is what you see in the Professional and Technical General line item. 

Mr. DiVirgilio asks if the software upgrade is a bump up every year. Ms. Hatch says you will see it in a revaluation year but it won’t be consistent.
Treasurer-Collector
Salaries are level funded.

Expenses are level funded.
Legal
Salaries are level funded.
Mr. Crabtree is looking for a small increase there. Different boards and commissions are provided different assistance, including legal services. We also have different deductibles we have to pay in addition to six contracts that need to be negotiated. This year we will be looking for a transfer to close that out, but this is the cost of doing business. If we provide money for legal fees then these boards will be able to make the right decisions for the Town.

Mr. Horlick asks about legal fees pending since his return as Town Manager. Mr. Crabtree says believes some of them are still outstanding. Again, you are not paying the lump sum, you are paying the deductible but what will ultimately increase your premiums.
Mr. DeDomenico asks why we are underspending at the mid-year point. Ms. Hatch comments that is just a timing issue.
Information Technology.
There are no salaries here. Everything is outsourced and so far that model seems to be working. There has been some turnover with their help desk but so far it is better than it has been in the past.

Town Clerk
Salaries are less than level funded. Chairman DePatto asks how many people are working there now. Mr. Crabtree comments that this office has been a little bit of a struggle. It’s a three person department and we have one spot that’s open. This is a department that we will revisit. Mr. DiVirgilio asks if they are part time or full time. Mr. Crabtree replies that it is supposed to be three full time employees but right now we have two on the books and one part timer. When we have these smaller departments and people are on extended leave or vacation, it is a struggle to get coverage in the office that is consistent.

The part time worker is not budgeted here, they are budgeted in elections.

Expenses are level funded.
Elections & Registration
Chairman comments that there is an increase there and asks if he should assume that is for the debt exclusion election question. Ms. Hatch replies that she would have to take a look at that because it was supposed to be at entry level. This is the position that is not filled. Chairman DePatto asks Ms. Hatch to check on the increase in overtime, and Ms. Hatch responds that is for the election.

Expenses are level funded.

Mr. Jepson asks about the condition of our election equipment. Mr. Crabtree says we are purchasing new equipment and the Town Clerk is looking at both companies that provide that. Once that happens the Board of Selectmen needs to vote to decommission the old equipment. Our equipment is outdated and the maintenance is problematic.
.
Economic Development
Mr. Crabtree says that salaries are down here because of negotiated salary. There are two people and they have no administrative staff. We looked at different ways to set this up as Bob Luongo was doing ten different jobs. There are two people supporting this department and we do need an administrative staff here.

Mr. Mirabello asks the if the Town sees this department as an investment. Mr. Crabtree replied that it is a huge investment for the community and has already paid off. We just received a $500,000 grant for bridge repair work. This was identified by that department. They are able to manage a lot of our economic development and we would not have been able to move forward without them. This will bring about an annual revenue increase that will help us become sustainable over the next ten years.

Expenses. Professional and Technical General cover their different membership dues to various organizations and consortiums. Professional and Technical Training cover the various seminars they attend.

Meeting adjourned.
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